
Greenbelt & Trails Committee meeting 

August 1, 2024   6:30pm CrowsNest/Inn 

Attendees: Dean Dyson, Sandy O’Hara-Nelson, Phyllis Antonsen, Sue Klemp, Allan Sande 
Mary  Ann Wagner, Jan Richter, Dan Richter. 
 
Guest: Lyn Jorgensen 
 
Motion: July Minutes –moved by Sue K. and seconded by Mary Ann W., unanimously voted to 
approve. 
 
Trails update: 
Alan S. has begun placing the signs around the community where trails are available for use by 
our members. At a couple of locations the ground is extremely hard, Dan R. noted we should 
call 811 for a locate at these areas so the hole can be opened to set the bar/pole. Dean and 
Alan will put up more this month. 
 
Sidewalks for safety follow-up: 
Request Survey for improvement along St. Andrews Dr. : waiting until after Budgets are completed to 
follow up with a motion to the Board. 
Educate/Communicate:  Jan R. produced a power-point presentation on the safety issue that St. 
Andrews Dr. presents to our community. The info presented helps understand the need for 
improvements along the main roadway within our community. It showcases ideas for a type of path 
along with photographs showing why members have been asking for a path along St. Andrews Dr.  On 
going presentation prep and discussion for other effective means of communication to our members. 
Survey Community: Survey Monkey or some other means of communicating? On going discussion. 
Present Request to Transportation Improvement Program- Citizen Advisory Panel (TIP-CAP): Last step 
*Dean D. noted that surveying was being done in our community along St. Andrews Dr. It was noted that 
the survey was for future updating within the area. Note: Updating is about to start on Shetland Rd. a 
project to pave all dirt roads within Mason County which is progressing very well by the people in 
charge… 
 
Litter Pick-up: Thank you again to ALL of the VOLENTEERS out on the road last pickup!!! 
NEXT Litter pick up is setup for September 14th at 8:45 out front of the INN. Pick up usually last approx. 
2hours. The work goes quicker and quicker each time.. 
 
Dog Park Survey Request update:  Review is ongoing. Everyone has been asked to review the 
results and provide feedback. It was noted that some of the questions were confusing. Also noted the 
percent of members responding still seems as if the word did not get out to the members along with 
only one way to respond to the survey which is not utilized by many members of our community. 
 
Emergency Management Sub-Committee: Dean D. and Kristi G. are planning to meet with 
GM Shannon for her thoughts on emergency management. Once the budgets are completed a meeting 
will be arranged. Need feedback on water system ability to reach members… maybe for Emergency 
purposes.  
 
 
NEXT MEETING: Thursday, September 5th , 6pm  @ INN 
Notes submitted by: Sandy O’Hara-Nelson 


